LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 29, 2021

TO: Honorable Victoria Neave, Chair, House Committee on Juvenile Justice & Family Issues

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB2973 by Hull (Relating to certain requirements regarding court-appointed volunteer advocate
programs.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend Family Code Chapter 264 to require the Health and Human Services Commission to
include measurable goals and objectives relating to the number of volunteer inactive advocates in a contract
with a court-appointed volunteer advocate program. The bill would also require an entity that operates a
volunteer advocate program to provide a grievance process and maintain an accurate record of certain
individuals in order to be eligible for a contract.

The Office of Court Administration and the Health and Human Services Commission indicate any cost to
implement provisions of the bill would be minimal and could be absorbed within available resources.

Local Government Impact

According to the Texas Association of Counties, no significant fiscal impact to counties is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Admin, 529 Hlth & Human Sves Comm
LBB Staff: JMc, DKN, AKI, JLI
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